Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 20th November 2017 at Nairn Community Centre
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Blake, G Chappell, C Farr, C Farr (minutes), A Duncan.
The meeting was not quorate. 

	Item
	
	Action

	1.0
	Apologies
	

	
	a) Received from H Macquarrie, K Neill, M Ross, M Fox, J Lean, N Cameron.

	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting, 2nd October 2017
	

	
	These were accepted as accurate by J Bishop and seconded by C Blake.

	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous minutes
	

	
	a) No matters were raised.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Annual Dinner 2017 Report
	

	
	a) G Chappell said he thought the dinner had been brilliant, delighted with the speaker, the venue and the catering.  C Blake and C Farr agreed.  J Bishop said he had received more feedback on the event than any other he had arranged and all feedback was very positive.

b) G Chappell advised that there was an overall loss on the event of around £450.  C Blake pointed out that NoSCA had still to sell or raffle the Scotland match day tickets which would help to cover some of the loss.  It was noted that this was the first substantial loss made on an event but that a small increase for 2018 would ensure such events could continue and confirmed that he is currently working with another League to see if NoSCA can share a big name guest speaker.

c) J Bishop intends to speak to non-attending clubs to see if anything can be done to get their participation.

d) It was noted that Northern Counties have still not paid for their tickets despite several reminders from the Treasurer.  The meeting was disappointed with this. 

	

	
	
	

	5.
	2017 Pre-inspection Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	a) G Chappell provided a report on the financial position of NoSCA.  The balance is around £500 down from 2016 but this is mostly made of the loss from the Dinner plus the accounting period changed so some costs came out from the previous year.  G Chappell recommends putting £1000 to one side for additional expenses during the 125th Anniversary celebrations.  He advised that reserves are higher than average and suggests that ideas be sought for using extra money during the celebration year.
b) G Chappell asked if money from CS to pay umpires expenses should be kept separately.  It was agreed that once expenses are paid it would come under general funds.  J Bishop repeated his desire to make the link between NoSCA and the ACO more formal.
c) It was noted that costs for catering expenses totalled £450 for 2017 plus ground hire costs which should be considered for future years.

d) On behalf of NoSCA, J Bishop thanked sponsors Black Dog Financial Services and Blake Geoservices for their on going support.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Umpiring Matters
	

	
	a) G Chappell had attended a meeting in Stirling recently which was held to inform umpires of the recent changes to The Laws of Cricket.  These changes affect all cricket and it was noted that all players should make themselves aware of the changes.  G Chappell had found the meeting very helpful and encouraged NoSCA to provide a seminar for captains, umpires, players and other interested parties before the start of the season.  J Bishop will liaise with ESCOA to see if they can provide assistance.  
b) G Chappell acknowledged that consistency is important, especially as Umpires now decide on the field of play upon what level of offence miscreants should be charged with.

c) C Farr suggested that the sooner players are made aware of the changes to The Laws the better and that NoSCA should use social media to inform and provide discussion opportunities.  G Chappell agreed to start this process with assistance.  It was acknowledged that NoSCA can make alterations to the new Laws through its own Playing Conditions so discussion and opinion is important.

d) All clubs are reminded that they are required under the NoSCA Constitution to have a current copy of The Laws of Cricket available.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	AGM Arrangements
	

	
	a) The AGM is confirmed for Sunday 4th February at Elgin City Football Club.
b) Tony Brian, Chair of Cricket Scotland, will be there to provide an update on their activities and plans.  J Bishop said he would like to see some interaction between NoSCA and the high performance teams at CS.

c) Two proposals have been received from Buckie CC which will be distributed after Christmas once the cut-off date has been reached.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Office Bearers 2018
	

	
	a) No nomination has been forthcoming for the vacant position of Vice President.  This is disappointing but two suggestions were made which will be followed up.  With J Bishop heading into his last year as President a replacement will have to be found.
b) Of the current office bearers most have agreed to stand again although M Fox has not yet confirmed his position.  The Junior Liaison position was under scrutiny but it was felt to be a valuable link between the two development groups and NoSCA.  The position of Media Officer also requires to be filled.  It was felt that there is a lot more that could be done to build on the work already done with reports going to local press, in particular with social media.


	

	
	
	

	9.
	Applications to Join NoSCA 2018
	

	
	a) Applications have been received from RAF Lossiemouth and Fort Augustus for membership of NoSCA.  Fort Augustus have already clarified that they will initially be seeking Associate Membership which will allow them to play reserve games in the cup and T20 competitions.

b) C Farr will contact both clubs looking for further information on facilities etc and status for RAF Lossiemouth. 


	

	
	
	

	10.
	Cricket Balls
	

	
	a) The contract with Readers is now expired and they have offered a new contract for 3 years with a small increase in price.  Lords have also made an offer but this was rejected on quality grounds.  G Chappell will contact Readers to progress with them.
b) It was agreed that pink Oxbridge Magna balls should be used once again in T20 competitions (supplied by Tiflex).  NoSCA will buy the balls and invoice clubs for those used in knock out rounds.
	

	
	
	

	11.0
	Cricket Scotland Update
	

	
	a) CS have opened an exhibition on a history of cricket in Scotland at Hampden Park which will run until March 2018.  Some items from NoSCA are on display.
b) J Bishop had received an email from Gordon Drummond, Pathway Co-ordinator, about the defined pathway for players in Scotland (in particular junior players) and inviting a representative from NoSCA to a Caledonian Group meeting.  A Duncan will attend.

c) J Bishop outlined a Memo of Understanding which had arrived in draft format from CS.  Its purpose is to replace the old relationships regional cricket associations have with CS and bring in a new contract detailing responsibilities from both parties.  It is unclear as yet what role NoSCA will have in this and there is a lot of administration involved but many points NoSCA would probably want to keep internal (such as discipline) rather than follow CS control if only for practical reasons.  J Bishop felt it should be seen as an attempt by CS to allow freedom to associations but to set the tone.
d) J Bishop will be attending the Scotland v Ireland 4 day fixture in Abu Dhabi in the next week.  He is attending at his own expense but will be the CS representative whilst there.
	

	
	
	

	12.0
	2018 League/Cup Formats
	

	
	a) To make some room for celebration events, J Bishop presented a proposal to change the fixture programme for 2018.  One suggestion is an east/west split then the top three teams in each play for the championship whilst the bottom two in each play for a plate.  Alternatively a return to the system where all teams played each other once then split and played for the championship or a plate.  This would also free Saturdays and allow cup and T20 finals to be played on Saturdays allowing Sunday to be solely for Reserves and representative games.  For consideration.
	

	
	
	

	13.0
	Junior Liaison
	

	
	a) No update available
	

	
	
	

	14.
	125th Anniversary Arrangements
	

	
	a) This was covered in Item 12 above
	

	
	
	

	15.0
	AOCB
	

	
	a) G Chappell & J Bishop had previously indicated that they would like to publish a booklet on the spirit of cricket, similar to one distributed to all umpires.  Permission has now been received to do this.  J Bishop will make arrangements for publishing.  The cost will be met by both parties.

b) C Blake asked if there was an update on Linzee Gordon Park, Buckie.  G Chappell said that a burst pipe had been identified in the pipe that runs across the park to the pavilion.  The Council are responsible for its replacement but the cost was almost prohibitive.  The club were trying to work with local councillors and Moray Council to make a repair but it was not looking positive at the moment and there was a feeling that an alternative ground may have to be found at least in the short term.
c) It was noted that the senior wicket keeping trophy had not been available for presentation at the NoSCA dinner but has now been engraved and should be with D Scott soon.  C Farr apologised for not having the trophy available on the evening.
	

	
	
	

	12.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	22nd January 2018, venue to be decided.
	


